## CITY OF LONG GROVE COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES August 31, 2010

Mayor Pro tem Hambly called the Long Grove City Council Meeting to order at 7:00 PM at City Hall.

Roll Call: Present: Brian Schmidt, Shannon Hambly, Don Thiessen, Donald Abington, Jr.,

and Ida Weibel Absent: Jack Hill

Guests: Terry Gentz, Joel McCubbin, Dale and Jill Grunwald and Scott Kammerman

The agenda was approved as presented by a motion from Schmidt and seconded by Thiessen, roll call, all ayes.

Finance Chair Thiessen made a recommendation to the Council to approve the Resolution for Eldridge to submit the grant for the Eldridge-Long Grove Bike-Pedestrian Path. The Resolution was read and passed with a motion by Thiessen and second by Abington with all ayes.

On a motion by Thiessen and seconded by Weibel the council approved October 7, 2010 for City Clean-Up Day. All ayes, motion carries.

On the recommendation of Police Chief Heppe a motion by Schmidt to set Trick or Treat Night in Long Grove for October 30, 2010 from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM. Seconded by Weibel, all ayes, motion carries.

Chief Heppe informed the City Clerk that he will be revising portions of the Municipal Code and to wait for completion before ordering a disc. On a motion from Schmidt and second by Thiessen the item was removed from the agenda and will be addressed at a later date, all ayes, motion carries.

Water and Sewer Chair Schmidt reported the RFP and updating the 1995 study for a second well site was discussed at the Water and Sewer Committee meeting. With the Committee recommending the study be updated by Missman Stanley and Associates, Schmidt presented the agreement to the Council. Schmidt made a motion to approve and sign the agreement with Missman Stanley and Associates. The motion was seconded by Weibel, all ayes, motion carries.

McCubbin reported on he met with Tawnya Hambly concerning the Safe Routes to School Grant. They will be meeting with Meg Flenker of Flenker Land Architecture Consultants to discuss the design to be submitted with the grant. Additional information received will be brought to the September 14<sup>th</sup> Council Meeting.

The City Clerk reported that the Auditor is waiting on the year end reports to proceed with the audit. He should be receiving those reports next week.

Dale Grunwald addressed the Council concerning a tiling project on his property bordering Schultz Park and requesting the City to link to his tile. McCubbin will contact the City Engineer for his recommendation. The item will be placed on the September 14, 2010 agenda.

Grunwald asked permission to replace a drain cover on the north side of the Civic League Building. He was advised to contact the Civic League, as that is their property.

A complaint was received concerning the weeds in the ditch along South First. The City Clerk will verify the code on this issue and report to the council the actions that may be taken.

Abington made a motion for adjournment, with a second by Weibel, all ayes, motion carries.

Jackie Wilcox Deputy City Clerk Shannon Hambly Mayor Pro Tem